
CBCS Newsletter 
May 2018 

Graduation Dates: 

High School - Fri., May 18 

Kindergarten - Mon., May 21 

 

“The Lorax”: Fri, May 4, 7pm 
 

Talent Show: Thurs., May 10, 7pm 

 

Congratulations, 

CBCS Class of 2018! 

 

High School Graduation  

In Chapel 

 Friday, May 18, 7pm 
 

 

Baccalaureate in Chapel:  Wed., May 16, 7pm 

 

Mark Your Calendars 

For These Events in Early May: 

Tuesday, May 1 

Administration/Faculty/Staff Appreciation Day 
Please remember to bless your student’s teachers 

with cards or gifts. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Friday, May 4 

8th Grade Celebration at Universal Studios 
As our 8th graders prepare to transition to High School,  

they will celebrate with a “Day at Universal.”   
 

Spring Drama, “The Lorax” 

7:00 PM on the gym stage 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Saturday, May 5 

Junior/Senior Banquet at Bongos  

In Disney Springs 
 

** *  * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Thursday, May 10 

CBCS Talent Show 

7:00PM on the gym stage  
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Friday, May 11 

CBCS Annual Sports Banquet, 6:30 PM 
Come & support our athletes.  Remember to purchase your 

dinner tickets in advance.  (See details on next page.) 

 

      Kindergarten Graduation  

      Monday, May 21, 7pm 

Congratulations to our Kindergarten students,  
who will graduate on Monday, May 21, at 7pm.   

Arianna Acevedo 

Earnest Clarisa 

Avery Cordell 

Keylee Duarte 

Janae Dujuste 

Logan Ficken 

Shaden Francois 

Zacharias Jones 

Aaliyah Lefranc 

Landon McGuire 

Madenska Michel 

Nekoda Patten 

Eric Ramos 

Hunter Stevens 

Destiny Wolfe 

Isaiah Wolfe 

Thank you to Mrs. Petit and Ms. Lefranc for all their 
work in preparing the class for this very special evening.  

The graduation ceremony will be in the Chapel  
at 7:00pm, followed by a reception  
with family and friends in the gym. 

 

The Bible says in the book of James that our lives are 
“but a vapor, that appears for a little while then 

vanishes.”  Many feel like this school year has been like a 
vapor and will soon end in about another month. 
However, to at least eleven students, the school year may 
have been a little too long. We want to dedicate this last 
newsletter to our 2018 Senior class and laud not only their 
acomplishments thus far but also view the potential they 
have to make an impact for the kingdom.  
 

In less than a month from now, they will have entered the 
proverbial new chapter in their lives, both academically 
and spiritually. Our fervent prayer is that the sacrifices 
they have made have risen to the throne and been accept-
able in God’s sight. They are surging ahead with both 
excitement and anxiety to turn the page. Continue to pray 
with me that these individuals, and all students, finish the 
race of this school year strong in accordance with both the 
will and way of our Lord. 
     In Christ, 
    Mr. Martin 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

Class of 2018 
 

Teegan Ahrens 
 

Steven Dunlop 
 

Hannah Estrella 
 

Emmanuel Feliu 
 

Nathan Lanz 
 

Samuel Levasseur 
 

Marielis Mitir 
 

Taylor Scowden 
 

Ryan Sellers 
 

Curtis Thomas Smith 
 

Noe’ Ventura 



 

Let’s Scrip Into Summer! 

 

Sports Awards Banquet 
 

Friday, May 11, 6:30pm   

Coach Williard, Coach Maddox, & Coach West are busy 
preparing for our annual Sports Awards Banquet, which 
will be held in the gym at 6:30pm on Fri., May 11.  The 
athletes’ tickets are complimentary, but they must be 
picked up in advance so that we will have the correct 
count for the meal.  Meal tickets for other guests are $10 
each for adults and $7 for children age 9 and under.  
Dress code for our athletes is: 
   

  Girls - Modest dress or skirt with nice top 
 Guys - Slacks with collared shirt 
   

Invitations are being sent home with our JV, Varsity, and 
High School athletes.  They are to stop by the front office 
for their complimentary tickets.  Family and friends may 
purchase tickets in the office.  Let’s show our CBCS ath-
letes how much we appreciate their accomplishments and 
good sportsmanship throughout the year. 

Important:  If Registering for Summer Camp,  

    See Mrs. Rudd by Tues., May 1 . . .  
Please let Mrs. Rudd (at Daycare desk) know if you are inter-
ested in Summer Camp, and she will provide an application.  

The registration fee is $50.  Information flyers were sent 

home, and a decision is being made on May 1st as to 

whether we have enough registered to have the camp.   

 

Step-Up/AAA/McKay/Gardiner Scholarships 

 

 

 

CBCS Talent Show  

Thursday, May 10, 7:00pm 

I want to personally thank all the fami-
lies who participated in Scrip this year.  
Thank you for being faithful and com-
ing by the office and Scrip store each 
week for your weekly needs. It is 
amazing how it all adds up!   It is hard 
to believe this school year is already 
coming to a close. It is time to start planning our summer 
vacations and outings. Why not use Scrip while doing so? 
I have several Scrip recommendations for you this sum-
mer.  For your fuel needs we have WaWa, Shell, Circle K, 

Speedway, BP, & Walmart available.  Waiting to beat the 
summer heat with a cold treat?  Dairy Queen, Cold Stone 

Creamery, Steak ’n Shake, Starbucks, & Wendy’s serve 
some really yummy treats.   

I will carry out the tradition for the month of May and 
will be making a summer basket.  For anyone who pur-
chases Scrip in May, their child’s name will be entered in 
a drawing for the basket.  The basket will include a lot of 
fun summer activities for the kids to enjoy. 

Don’t forget during the summer that Scrip is still avail-
able.  We don’t keep as much in stock, but we can always 
place an order for you.  Our office hours are Monday-
Thursday, 9am - 4pm.   

I’m looking forward to another great year with Scrip in 
2018-2019.  As always, please think Scrip!…Mrs. Craven 

Please note that May 10 is a change in the date for 
this event.  The show will be in our CBCS gym.   

All students (PreK-12th) were given the  
opportunity to audition, and those selected have 
been busy preparing their acts.  There will  be 
awards for BEST IN SHOW,  and audience  

members will be able to cast their votes!   
Thank you to Mr. Salmeron for organizing this 
special event. Come and be blessed as you see  

our students share their talents. 

 

Varsity & JV Basketball Tournaments 

Congratulations to all our Varsity & JV players on a 
good season, which will conclude with tournaments 
scheduled for April 30 through May 4. Thank you to the 
coaches for our four teams: Boys Varsity, Mr. Martin; 
Boys JV, Mrs. Newell; Girls Varsity, Coach Williard; 
Girls JV, Mrs. Formont. We also thank their assistants, 
Mr. Clarisa and Mr. Matt Johnson. 

We are not sure how much longer Step-Up and AAA will 
be accepting applications -  but if you are interested in 
applying, you can check their websites: 

 

www.stepupforstudents.org 
 

info@aaascholarships.org 
 

For families who currently have Step Up or AAA scholar-
ships, remember to turn in to us your Renewal letter right 
away (if you haven’t yet). Please note that we also accept 
McKay & Gardiner Scholarships on a case-by-case basis. 
Please contact Mr. Martin for more information:  

principal@cbcslions.com 

Band Concert Tuesday, May 15 . . . 
Mr. Salmeron has announced the date for our Spring Band 
Concert.  It will be held in the Chapel on Tues., May 15, at 
7pm.  Be sure to mark your calendar now. Then come that 
evening to enjoy the music and encourage our band members. 

 



    

Parent Appreciation Dinner 
The CBCS staff enjoyed treating our families to a Spa-
ghetti Dinner April 10th. At left, Mrs. Scott makes sure 
that Joshua Nystrom & his dad (with a “thumbs up”) get 
plenty of spaghetti.  At right, Mrs. West & Mrs. Osborne 
serve salad to the Garzas. CBCS parents are the best! 

Congratulations, 

JV Boys Flag Football Team 
Our JV Boys took 2nd place in their  
Flag Football Championship game.   

Way to go, CBCS Lions! 
 

 
 
 
 

Shown here with their trophy (left to right): 

Kendall Johnson; Coach Johnson;  
Joshua Huff & Ezequiel Acevedo holding the  

trophy; Austin Osborne; Ethan Newell;  
Anthony Gonzalez; Coach Osborne;  
Antonio Acevedo; Jeremy Johnson;  

Joshua Nystrom; Owen Newell 

 Congratulations to Our “Principal’s Honor Roll” Students 
We are pleased to recognize the students who obtained all A’s on their 3rd Term Report Cards.  Their Principal’s 

Honor Roll certificates were presented in Chapel on April 5, and soon they will enjoy Breakfast With the Principal.   

1st Grade: 
Gabe Dickson 
Skylar Goeb 
Jahmia King 
Justin Nystrom 
A’Lyric Rolle 
Le’Arie Willis 
Joshua Wolfe 

2nd Grade: 
Shaney Aristil 
Mia Borrego 
MayKaylee Clark 
Sasha Hanifan 
Bentley Ledford 
Bethany Martin 
Keonna Norwood 
Aiden Perkins 
Arianna Sanchez 

4th Grade: 
Sa’Myra Cameron 
Conor Gallagher 
Clarke Johnson 
Gabi Miller 
Victoria Nieves 
Mikalah Rudd 
Raylex Velasquez 

3rd Grade: 
Abigail Borgard 
Faith DeWolf 
Lianne Joy 
Camila Wall 
Nyannah Woods 

5th Grade: 
Scarlett Feliu 
Sean Fondren 
Lily Waite 

6th Grade: 
Isaiah Cohen 
Carissa Howell 
Jeremy Johnson 
Destinie King 
Andres Luna 
Jared Smith 

7th Grade: 
Tayden Clark 
Emma Kerzan 
Melody Martin 
Ethan Newell 
Brittany Santillan 

8th Grade: 
Owen Newell 

High School: 
Kaylee Gilley, 9th  
 

Ana Howell, 10th 
Eugene Clarisa,10th 
Kelvin Ruiz, 10th 
 

Aleah Rudd, 11th 
TJ Mascho, 11th 
  

Nathan Lanz, 12th 
Sam Levasseur, 12th 

At Right:  Brittany 

Santillan & Melody 

Martin check out the  

dessert table; and 

Ashley Wood’s mom 

makes her selection. 

At Left:  Mrs. Sherrill 

takes a break to sit at the 

table with her husband 

after cooking all the  

spaghetti & sauce. The 

whole staff pitched in 

with homemade desserts. 



 

 

Student Corner ~ Featuring Our Students  

  In ACTS Academic Competitions . . . 

 

   Math Olympics: 
 

 

 

 

3rd Grade: 
Abigail Borgard, Nomar Gomez-Guzman,  

Nyannah Woods 
 

4th Grade: 
Sarah Alonso, Conor Gallagher, SheNiyah Mobley 

 

5th Grade: 
Sean Fondren, Jaelynn Haas, Lily Waite 

 

6th Grade: 
Calvin Borgard, Isaiah Cohen, Jeremy Johnson 

 

7th Grade: 
Tayden Clark, Emma Kerzan, Ethan Newell 

 

8th Grade: 
Owen Newell, Celia Young 

Spelling Bee: 

3rd Grade: 
Ryley Alford, Emily Ortiz 

 

4th Grade: 

Mikalah Rudd, Raylix Velasquez, Daniel Viana 
 

5th Grade: 
Zayra Arce, Scarlett Feliu, Jose Torres 

 

6th Grade: 

Emma Alonso, Valeria Betancourt,  

Lourdes Torres 
 

7th Grade: 

Emma Kerzan 
 

8th Grade: 

Joey Lawrence, Ashleigh Wood, 

Celia Young 

 

3rd Grade: 
Skylynn Clark, Tyreece Matthews, 

Nathaniel Proctor 
   

4th Grade: 
David Duarte, Trinity McGuire, Victoria Nieves  

 

5th Grade: 
Kaylin Clark, Scarlett Duarte, Grace Orozco 

 

6th Grade: 
Adriana Ellis, Andres Luna, Jenaya Nystrom 

 

7th Grade: 
Angel Eliezer, Trinity Heine 

 

8th Grade: 
Brianna McGuire, Rebekah Rudd 

 

11th Grade: 

Aleah Rudd, Devion Smith 

 Bible: 

Congratulations to the following students who were selected to represent CBCS in the  

District competitions at the First Assembly Christian School in Ocala on April 27. 

 

 

 

 

Please Note:   

The date for our Spring Drama 

has been changed to  

Friday, May 4th.  Mark your  

calendar now & plan to attend! 

     May 4, 7:00 pm 



Let’s Take a Look at Our Seniors . . . 

           On Their Year-End Trip to Hawaii         

Sunday at Pearl Harbor 

Thank you to Mrs. Newell and 

her husband for chaperoning 

our senior class & providing 

these great photos. 
 

 

Here they are in the Honolulu airport  just after landing. 

In their “CBCS Seniors” shirts, they  look  

amazingly wide-awake after a very early  

5:00am start in the Tampa airport!  

 

Above Right:  After church and lunch on Sunday, the students toured and paid their respects at the Arizona Memorial.  

Then they enjoyed the beach at Waimea Bay.  The next day they were all ready for paddle boarding and surfing lessons. 

 

Pictured left to right after their  

fabulous catamaran ride:   
 

Thomas Smith, Steven Dunlop,  
Taylor Scowden, Ryan Sellers, 
Teegan Ahrens, Nathan Lanz,  

Mr. & Mrs. Newell,  
Hannah Estrella, Marielis Mitir 

 

While out on the water, they  

snorkeled to observe large  

turtles in their natural habitat 

and then had a relaxing ride 

while the crew caught  

a mahi-mahi.  Mrs. Newell  

reported that some of the group  

enjoyed the freshest  

sushi available! 



 

2018-2019 Enrollment  

If you have not yet turned in your registration forms for 
next year, please do so as soon as possible to assure 
space for your children.  Remember to attach the regis-
tration fee.  Also, please encourage your friends to visit 
our school - and give them a referral form.  
 

Referrals . . . 
For any new family enrolling because of your recom-
mendation, you will receive a $100 credit.  The new 
family will need to attach a referral form to their appli-
cation and follow through with the enrollment next year. 
You will receive your $100 referral credit next October.  
Referral forms are always  available in the office. 

Important Note to Current Families:  
We will not be able to place your child’s name on the 

roster for next year if you have a past-due balance  

from 2017-2018.  Please bring your account  

current to avoid that situation. 

 

Thursday, May 24 

Half Day/Early Release 

Early release times will be as follows: 

K’s - Noon   1st-12th - 12:15pm 

 

Important Reminder:  
 

Final Report Cards will not be 

accessible online. They may be picked up  

by parents from the school office  

beginning June 18th. 
 

Summer Office Hours:   

Monday-Thursday 

 9am-4pm 

(Closed Fridays) 
 

 

Parents, it is VERY IMPORTANT that you 
 

remember to pick up your children’s report cards. 
 

Please be aware that your accounts (including 
 

 sports & lunch fees, library-book returns, etc.) 
 

must be  current before report cards can be released. 
 

 

In a large envelope with the report card, you will  
find important info on the 2018-2019 school year. 

The report-card packet will include: 
 

Standardized Testing Results…Honor Roll Certificates 

Supply Lists…Preliminary Calendar…Uniform Information 

Immunization Requirements . . . 
Please be sure that your child’s shot record is current for next 
school year (check the expiration date).  Be aware that chil-
dren entering K5 need additional shots, and students entering 
7th grade must have a Tetanus-Diphtheria Booster. 

Tuition Payments for Next Year . . . 
All tuition plans for next year begin on June 1st.  Please 
refer to your statement for 2018-2019 throughout the next 
school year, as we do not send out monthly statements.  Pay-
ments may be mailed or dropped off during Summer Office 
Hours. Your cooperation in keeping your account up to date 
will be appreciated.  (Please be aware that your accounts for 
the current school year must be paid before report cards or 
any records can be released.) 

 

Thank You, Yearbook Staff! 

Yearbook Editor: Teegan Ahrens 
 

Yearbook Staff: Joshua Caleman, Steven Dunlop, 

Julissa Garza, & Mary Mitir 
 

     CBCS students will enjoy these books for years to come! 

End of School Year & Summer . . . 
Thurs., May 24   Last Day of School/DC (except VPK) 

    Early Release:  

         K’s, Noon;1st-12th, 12:15pm 

May 25    Teacher Post Planning Day 

May 28-June 1    School Office Closed 

May 30    Last Day of School for VPK, with year-end 

        program at 10:30am 

June 4   Summer Office Hours Begin:  

          Mon. - Thurs., 9am-4pm 

June 18               Report Cards ready for pick-up from office 

June 18-22          Vacation Bible School, 6pm-8:30pm 

 

VACATION BIBLE 

SCHOOL 
 

June 18–22, 6:00-8:30pm 
 

3 years old - 5th grade 

(Registration forms will be available soon.) 

    

 Looking Ahead To Next Year . . .  
 
      

  Thurs., Aug. 9 - Parent/Student Orientation Night 
   

   Mon., August 13 - First Day of 2018-2019 School Year 
 

We all look forward to the arrival & distribution of our 
Lion’s Pride yearbooks.  We are expecting to receive them 
any day now.  The Yearbook Staff has been working all 
year to produce a memorable publication. A huge thanks to 
their Advisor, Mr. Nason, & to the following students: 


